Australian Government

Registered Organisations Commission

21 August 2019

Graciete Ferreira
President
Master Builders Association of the Australian Capital Territory

Sent via email: canberra@mba.org.au & aberry@mba.org.au

Dear Graciete Ferreira,
Declaration and information lodged under subsection 233(1) for 2019 (AR2019/53)

| acknowledge receipt by the Registered Organisations Commission (the ROC) on 21 March 2019
of the organisation’s Annual Return which provides information under subsection 233(1) of the Fair
Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).

Thank you for providing the Annual Return. The documents lodged provide the required
information for the 2019 Annual Return of the Master Builders Association of the Australian Capital
Territory (MBAACT).

The Annual Return has been filed. | should however state that the Annual Return includes ‘Chief
Executive Officer’ in the list of the holders of offices of the MBAACT. | note that Rule 19(d) of the
MBAACT's rulebook states that the Executive Director ‘shall be the Association’s Chief Executive
Officer’, whilst rule 19(a) states that the Executive Director shall be appointed by the Executive
Committee, and rule 19(c) states that the appointment may be terminated by the Executive
Committee. Section 143 of the RO Act states that “The rules of an organisation must provide for
the election of the holder of each office in the organisation’. There does not appear to be any
provision in the MBAACT rulebook for an election of a Chief Executive Officer (or an Executive
Director) being elected to an office, pursuant to the RO Act. Accordingly, it appears the Chief
Executive Officer is not the holder of an office, and should not be included as an office holder in
the Annual Return. Unless there is another rule which contradicts the above, please ensure the
Chief Executive Officer is not included as an office holder in next year’s Annual Return. Annual
returns are publicly available on the website through the List of Registered Organisations.

Notifications of Change

| also acknowledge receipt of a Notification of Change on 12 August 2019 to the office holders of
the Master Builders Association of the Australian Capital Territory.

This information was lodged with the ROC pursuant to the notification requirements in section
233(2) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).

The table below outlines the change and when it was lodged. Our records have been updated and
the document can be viewed on the Website through the list of Registered Organisations.

Date of Branch Change Within prescribed
lodgement period

12 August n/a Nick Zardo — Civil Contractors YES

2019 Council Chair; 31 July 2019
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Time frames

Regulation 151 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Regulations 2009 prescribes that a
notification of change pursuant to section 233(2) of the RO Act must be lodged within 35 days of
the change occurring.

Officer Induction Kit

The ROC has created an Officer Induction Kit to assist new officers. The Kit includes a number of
resources that will help an officer to understand their general duties as an officer and their specific
duties as an officer in your organisation. It also includes tools to guide an officer’s understanding of
compliance dates and other reporting obligations.

The kit should not be printed as it is updated regularly and some of the documents are interactive.
The ROC strongly recommends that all new officers, and officers who are seeking more
information on their obligations and duties, are given the link to the officer induction kit. Please
direct any new officers to the kit which is on the ROC's fact sheets, templates and webinars page,
under Officers.

Mandatory disclosures
Please ensure that all new holders of office are advised of their obligations to make disclosures

regarding remuneration, non-cash benefits and material personal interests. Details are contained in
the RO Act and are summarised in the ROC’s Disclosures Fact Sheet.

Mandatory training

Please also note that Section 293K of the RO Act requires each officer with duties that relate to
financial management to undertake approved training that covers the duties within 6 months after
the person begins to hold office. Please ensure that relevant officers are advised of the
requirement to undertake approved training. Please also ensure that they undertake the training
within the required timeframe. Further information about training is provided in our officer financial
training fact sheet.

If you have any queries regarding this correspondence | can be contacted on 1300 341 665 or by
email at regorgs@roc.gov.au.

Yours faithfully,

David Vale
Registered Organisations Commission
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